Oadby & Wigston

BOROUGH COUNCIL

Consultation Responses Received (2)

Councillor Jeffrey Kaufman (Oadby Brocks Hill Ward)

From: Jeffrey Kaufman

Sent: 06 February 2023 12:48

To: ElectoralServices

Cc: Latif Darr

Subject: Re: *Reminder* - Interim Review of Polling Districts, Places and Stations in Oadby and
Wigston (2023)

Categories: Samuel

Thank you for your reminder.

I have comments regarding the placement of the polling station in Parklands Leisure Centre.

Residents have complained of the remoteness in relation to where residents live in fact the nearest voters
have to vote elsewhere. The long walk up the drive for pedestrians has been mentioned. It would be more
convenient if the polling station was returned to Coombe Park Pavilion as pre pandemic.

I hope this is helpful

Kindest regards

Jeffrey

Councillor Latif Darr (Oadby Brocks Hill Ward)

From: Latif Darr

Sent: 06 February 2023 14:10

To: Jeffrey Kaufman; ElectoralServices

Subject: Re: *Reminder* - Interim Review of Polling Districts, Places and Stations in Oadby and

Wigston (2023)

Categories: Samuel

Dear Samuel

| agree with what Jeffery Kafman has said about Parklands and would also add that if residents do go there by
car they will have to pay to park the cars.

For local residents Coombe park has worked just fine
Kind Regards

Councillor Latif Darr




